
 

January 2024 

Upcoming Club Events 
Wednesday 7th February 

The first Wednesday event for 2024 will be a brunch at the View Café, Hinze Dam. Please advise 
attendance at the next meeting, or ring or text Dave Willmott on 0456 647333 by Mon 5th 
February. 
Date: 7th February 
Meet at the venue – View Restaurant at the Hinze Dam 
Time: 10.30am 
Sunday 18th February 
The Breakfast Run for 2024 will be held at the Ross Evans Garden Centre in Runaway Bay. Pay 
for your own meal and there is plenty of parking. As numbers are limited, please advise Debbie 
Duncan of your attendance ASAP on 0413 181919. 
Date: 18th February 
Meet at the venue – Ross Evans Garden Centre, 296-300 Oxley Drive Runaway Bay. 
Time: 10am 
 

 
Christmas Party at the Emerald Lakes Golf Club 

Next Meeting  
The first meeting for 2024 will be held on Monday 29th January at the Ashmore Rotary Community Centre, 
133 Currumburra Road, Ashmore starting at 7.00pm. All members and guests are welcome. 



 
10th Anniversary of Wednesday Events 



Gold Coast Register Awards & Appreciation – 2023 

 

The 2024 Gold Coast Register Committee 

 

  Concessional Registration.  

Our concessional registration organiser Lloyd Andersen is unfortunately not very well and has had 
to relinquish his role of many years. Neil Summerson has agreed to take on the job.  

His details are Mob. 0419 273296 and email: nesjas@bigpond.net.au 
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GENERAL MEETING 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE ASHMORE ROTARY COMMUNITY CENTRE, ASHMORE 

 27th NOVEMBER 2023 

The meeting was presided over by Di Cooper, Chairperson; Debbie Duncan, Secretary; Brian Hogan, 
Treasurer. 
The Chair called the meeting to order with a welcome to all at 7.05pm, incl some attendees who have not 
been seen for some time.  Ray Hodges, our regular guest and Club Librarian, joined us late from Brisbane. 
 
Apologies:   
Neil & Mary-Anne Anderson, Warren & Helen Baker, Gwen Howlett, David & Julie Jones, Janine Reeson, 
John Willmott. 

 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
Taken as read. Nothing arising. 

 Approved by R. Willmott; Seconded by C Miers. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Brian Hogan reports: Balance for the business a/c $3,798.13 and bonus a/c $4,288.92, totalling $8,087.05. 

 
Approved by M Porter; Seconded by R. Howlett. 

 
Correspondence: 
Debbie Duncan reports: 
In: (a) Tom Ross forwarded an email from Jaguar Gold Coast advising of a "Food Drive" collecting food 

until December 2 on behalf of the Salvation Army. 
(b) A telephone call was received by a potential new member. 
(c) Email from Barbara Ney advising that, due to health reasons, she has had to resign from the Club. 
Out: (a) Email to prospective new member with details of our Register. 
someone interested in joining but nothing came of it. 

Approved by B. Hogan; Seconded by T. Ross. 
Past Events: 
David Willmott reports: 
(a) Brunch was held at the Cafe 2 at Upper Coomera, and again a success with good food and a 
Melbourne Cup sweep won by Ray Howlett in absentia. 
(b) A beaut lunch at Ormeau, hosted by Tom & Irene and Brian & Diana, again good food and all got there 
safely - including Gary's Mk.5. 
Thanks to all for organising these two great functions. 
Di Cooper spoke: 
(c) Our late Club Patron Ron Gaudion's funeral was well attended, with even members at the Capricornia 
Register aware of its significance. His daughter Linda asked to thank the members and to remember Ron 
on this night and that his favourite dog is now living well with her. 

 
Future Events: 
David Willmott reports: 
(a) The upcoming Christmas Party in on this Sunday, 3rd December.  3 Jaguars will be on display in front 
of the Emerald Lakes Golf Club, with first come first in. Chris is in charge of the event, with the expert 
assistance of Marilyn, Diana and Di. All under control with 11.30am for 12.00 midday. 
(b) The Tenth Anniversary of the midweek run, started by the late Terry Cooper, is on 8th December. Meet 
at Arthur Earle Park at 9.00 for 9.30am departure for Binna Burra. 
 
Cars and Parts:  

Tom reports: 
(a) David Hughes still has his XK8-X150 2011 in silver with black interior, 3 owners, 49,000 km for $65,000. 
(b) Advises that Jaguar are taking orders for the last petrol driven sports cars. These are limited to 124 units of which 
only 24 are destined for Australia. 
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 Library/PR: 
Ray Hodges reports (having travelled down from Brisbane): 
Ray brought with him a selection of books and magazines. He then conducted the requisite quiz – making it 
easier for us know-it-all-nots in Ron’s absence. 
 
Editor:  
Robin Kup-Ferroth reports: Nothing to report. 
 
General Business: 
Di Cooper reports: 
(a) Di and Dale travelled to the Capricornia Registry Christmas Party, staying at a lovely hotel near 
Rockhampton, built in 1984 with superb accommodation and very affordable.  There was a great crowd at 
the Party, with 18 Jaguars on the paddock and members coming from all over. Tony Herald awarded the 
"Danielle Herald Award" (best female member for the year) to Marlene Millard; with a life membership 
awarded to Frank & Marie Smallcombe. Well-deserved to them all for their amazing efforts in the 
Capricornia Register and beyond!  It was a fantastic weekend; all were very welcoming with the Registry 
paying for the party from funds raised from prizes during the year – a great idea. The entire journey took 
1,266 km.  Well done, Di and Dale, for representing not only Queensland but the Gold Coast! 
(b) Ian Ross was presented with his 30-year badge by Di Cooper (not bad for an apparent new member!!). 
   
Special Event. 
Winners: 1. Debbie Duncan: chocolates + red wine; 

    2. Roger Behrendorff: chocolates + red wine; 
                3. Dick Kennedy: chocolates + sparkling white wine; 
                4. Junita Kup-Ferroth: shortbread. 
 
 
Supper: Thanks go to Diana, Irene, Lloy and Jane for tonight’s supper. 
  
The meeting closed at 7.51pm. 
 

Arthur Kontalis scribe for Debbie Duncan 
Secretary 

************************************************************************************************************************ 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. 

GOLD COAST REGISTER 
HELD AT THE ASHMORE ROTARY COMMUNITY CENTRE, ASHMORE 

 27th NOVEMBER 2023 
At 7.51pm the Committee Members of 2023 were stood down, with Tom Ross taking the floor. He called on 
the opening of the 37th AGM of the Jaguar Gold Coast Register. He noted the late Club Patron Ron 
Gaudion and original founding member had passed away; Ron having formed the Register after moving 
from Melbourne. 
Tom thanked the Committee for their efforts and for the year's activities. The nomination forms were then 
checked by Dick Kennedy and Roy Bayliss, and later found to be correct. Tom called for a vote of special 
thanks to Di Cooper for her efforts in the Registry and for the Club in Queensland generally. 
 
Guests and Apologies were as per meeting. Tom then sought confirmation of the Minutes of the last AGM, 
dated 28 November 2022. Taken as read. Nothing arising. 
Proposed by Ray Howlett and seconded by Steve Duncan. 
 
Brian Hogan, Treasurer from 2023, presented the Audit of the Club's financials. Having reviewed the 
figures, Brian came to the conclusion that there were substantial errors throughout the Audit. The final error 
total was a substantial $1,770.00 which he found was exactly the difference in the cost of the defibrillator, 
which had originally come from the State organisation. As the Audit had been determined and as the 
amount of the error could be specifically noted and likely to be corrected in 12 months, it was decided to 
accept the Audit. It was moved to pass as it stands, however Brian will investigate the details of the Audit 
further.   

Proposed by T. Ross and seconded by R. Howlett. 
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Following all positions being declared vacant, the following members were voted in as the new Committee 
for 2024: 
Chairperson   Di Cooper 
Vice Chairperson  David Willmott 
Secretary   Debbie Duncan 
Treasurer   Brian Hogan 
Editor    Robin Kup-Ferroth 
PR/Library   Tom Ross 
Other Committee Members voted in were: 
Andrew Danks, Diana Hogan, Arthur Kontalis, Chris Miers, Irene Ross, and finally Ray Howlett (yeah, 
welcome back!) 
 
The meeting closed at 8.13pm with a non-pc story. 

Arthur Kontalis 
(Scribe) 

Thank you to Jane, Debbie, Arthur and Ray for sending in photos. 

 
Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2024 

Month Date Event 
January Mon 29

th
   Monthly Meeting 

February Wed 7
th
    Mid-Week Run to Hinze Dam 

 Sun 18
th
  Brunch Run 

 Mon 26
th
  Monthly Meeting 

March Wed 6
th
    Mid-Week Brunch Run to Greendays 

              TBA Mid-Week Escape 

 Mon 25
th
  Monthly Meeting 

April Wed 3
rd

   Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 14
th
  Sunday Run to Murwillumbah 

 Mon 29
th
  Monthly Meeting 

May Wed 1
st
   Mid-Week Run to Miami Tavern 

 Sun 19
th
   High Tea - Royal Pines Golf Club 

 Mon 27
th
 Monthly Meeting 

June Wed 5
th
  6

th
 Annual St Bernard’s Lunch Run 

 Sun 16
th
 Sunday Run to Harrisville 

 Mon 24
th
 Monthly Meeting 

July Thu 4th  Mid-Week Run to Mt. Alford 

 Sun 14
th
  Christmas in July Luncheon 

 Mon 29
th
   Monthly Meeting 

August Wed 7
th
   Mid-Week Run to Ormeau 

 TBA “Australia Day Revisited” 

 Mon 26
th
  Monthly Meeting 

 Fri 30
th
 – Sun 1

st
 Sep  Chairman’s Weekend Away 

September Wed 11
th
  Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 22
nd

  Annual Spring Affair 

 Mon 30
th
  Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 2
nd

  Mid-Week Run to Tyalgum 

 Sun 20
th
  TBA 

 Mon 28
th
  Monthly Meeting 

November Thu 7th   Mid-Week Run to Kalbar 

 Sun 17
th
  TBA 

 Mon 25
th
  Monthly Meeting/AGM 

December Sun 1
st
   Christmas Lunch 

 Wed 4
th
  Mid-Week 11

th
 Anniversary Run 
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CLUB DETAILS 
All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           7/802 Glades Drive Robina QLD 4226 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
 

 For information on JDCQ Registers, refer to the JDCQ Website or Facebook. 
 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Christmas Party at the Emerald Lakes Golf Club 


